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Congratulations to Class 6 who have 98.6% attendance this week - you were our attendance stars.   

What we have been up to this week: 

Can’t believe we’ve only been back a week; we’ve crammed so 
much in already.  We started the week with our Jubilee Celebra-
tions.  The children all put lots of effort into their crowns and we 
had a lovely parade around school.  Even the damp weather didn’t 
stop everyone having a fantastic time, and learning lots about our 
monarchy.  Our thanks to Mrs Mullen and Mrs Walker who organ-
ised it all so well and to everyone for joining in and making it such a 
success. 
 
Our Year 1 children have been taking their phonics screening this 
week and we have been very proud of the way they have worked 
so hard and taken it so seriously.  Well done to all the children and 
a shout out to all the staff who have worked so hard with them all 
week. 
 
Next week it’s Year 4’s turn in the spotlight as they take their Multi-
plication Tables Check.  They have all had a practice today so that 
they know what to expect when they take it for real next week.  We 
know with all the work they’ve done on Times Tables Rock Stars 
they’ll all give it their best effort. 
 
We had our first Sports Day with parents in attendance for a long 
time.  It was great to have everyone in to join in the fun and to 
cheer on their children.  We have learnt a few lessons and made a 
few revisions for next week, so keep an eye out on Tapestry and 
text as there will be more details to follow for our Lower Key Stage 
2 Sports Day next week. 
 
We are now entering the very busiest part of the year where we 
have to prepare for next year whilst finishing off this year.  We have 
lots of assessments running throughout this half-term as well as 
finishing off activities and fun trips and events to support the chil-
dren in their learning.  We then move all the children up into their 
new classes for the final week of the term.  This enables the chil-
dren to settle into the routines and expectations of their new year 
group and for the teachers to get the know the children and their 
interests and abilities to help them plan for their return in Septem-
ber. 
 
We work up to the very last minute in school and there will be lots 
happening every week from now on so please do not take your 
children out of school unless it is absolutely necessary.  They will 
be missing out on something in school whenever you take them. 
 
Ms Talbot 
                                                                                    
 

Dates for your Diary: 

 

13.6.22  Father’s Day Craft Shop 

13.6.22  Year 4 Times Tables Check 

13.6.22  Year 6 Dodgeball 

14.6.22  U11s Football Tournament 

15.6.22  Pinnacle Football                   

  Tournament 

16.6.22  LKS2 Sports Day 

17.6.22  Year 3 Trip 

20.6.22  Assessment Week 

21.6.22  Morley Sports Day 

22.6.22  Girls’ Football Tournament 

23.6.22  Year 2 Skipping Tournament 

27.6.22  Year 1 Local Area Walk 

28.6.22  KS1 Sports Day 

30.6.22  Year 3/4 Cricket 

1.7.22  PTFA Dress Down Day 

1.7.22  KS2 Celebration Assembly 

5.7.22  Reception Trip 

5.7.22  Year 5/6 Rounders 

6.7.22  PTFA Beach Party Disco 

7.7.22  Year 6 Leavers Party 

8.7.22  Year 6 Leavers Concert 

9.7.22  East Ardsley Gala 

11.7.22  Growth Mindset Week 

15.7.22  Reports to Parents 

18.7.22  Transition Week 

22.7.22  School closes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
   
 
 

Father’s Day Present 

All children can bring £2.00 into school on 13th June so that they can make a present for someone special. 

PTFA 

The PTFA raised £416.75 at the Jubilee disco.  They have also contributed £250 towards the cost of the year 3 trip  

To the Yorkshire Wildlife Park on the 17th June. 

Year 6 Tag Rugby Festival 

Before the holidays, six children represented the school in an Ace Club Year 6, Tag Rugby Tournament. Twenty-one schools 
participated and were split into two groups, playing games, five minutes long. The team gelled together really quickly and 
played some fantastic tag rugby, showing great team spirit and superb sportsmanship throughout.  

They ended the tournament with an impressive twenty-two points out of thirty, losing only three games, drawing two and 
winning five! The children were a pleasure to take out of school and should be so proud of how they all played. Well done to: 
Ollie Byron, Jack Hartley, Jack Parkin, Oliver Murphy, Lily Scholes and Francesca Crowther.  

MSSA U9s Summer Tournament 

Yesterday was our U9s Summer Football Tournament which was held at Bruntcliffe Academy. Twelve teams participated and 
were split into three leagues. Each team played each other in their league with games nine minutes long. Our first game was 
against Westerton B team. The boys soon got stuck in and ended up dominating three quarters of the game. They were really 
unlucky as just before the whistle the ball ended up in net and we were all celebrating, the goal was given, but then it was 
brought to our attention that the ball had actually gone through the side of the net, so was then disallowed. We unfortunate-
ly ended with a 0-0 draw. 

The second game was against Birchfield. This game was end to end at times with some fantastic football being played. Luca 
broke the stale mate with an absolutely superb header, this flew into the back of the net giving us the lead. Just before the 
final whistle, Ollie saved the day with a brilliant save, knocking the ball away and we ended the game with a 1-0 win. 

Our final game of the fixtures was against Morley Victoria. They had already won their first two games so we were expecting 
a tough match. That is exactly what it was and the boys showed just how much they had gelled as a team. The game could 
have gone either way with shots on both goals. We ended with another 0-0 draw but were by no means disappointed not to 
reach the semi-finals. The boys showed lots of potential for the future and I am excited to see how this pans out. 

Massive well done to all the boys for being such brilliant representatives of our school:  Luca Pinnion, Jacob Foster, Cody Tun-
stall, Ollie Shaw, Isaac Reid, Harrison Strang, Benjamin Brayshaw and Lewis Hartley. 

I couldn't choose just one, so the players of the tournament were - Ollie and Luca. 

What Parents Need to 
Know about Discord 
A free online safety guide on Discord. 

Discord is a free app which allows users to communicate in real time via 
text, video or voice chat. Available on desktop and mobile devices, it was 
originally designed to help gamers cooperate – but has evolved into a 
more general networking platform for a range of online communities, dis-
cussing topics like TV series, music, Web3 and more. Discord is organised 
around closed groups, referred to as ‘servers’. To join a server, users must 
be invited or provided with a unique link. It’s a space for users to interact 
with friends, meet others with shared interests and collaborate in private 
online — but it’s also a place where young people can be exposed to risks 
if the right precautions aren’t taken. 



 
   
 
 

 



 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


